
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LINCOLN UNIVERSITY PLANNING ASSOCIATION 
LUPA (Lincoln University Planning 
Association) is up and running in 2009. 
Previously run single-handedly by Clare 
Sargeant, she has passed the torch to a new 
group of students eager to make LUPA work 
for Lincoln University Students.  In October 
2008, the committee initiated the 
establishment of LUPA as an affiliated club 
of Lincoln University Students’ Association in 
order to gain formal recognition.  

LUPA’s mission:
LUPA is to actively promote student 
interests in the study and practice of 
planning at Lincoln University and in the 
wider professional community, from 
enrolment to graduation, in order for 

members to make well informed career 
choices and ensure maximum 
employment opportunity.

Some key objectives include building 
relationships, networking and representing 
Lincoln planning students’ interests.

Membership is free and open to all students 
enrolled in both undergraduate and 
postgraduate programmes.  Participation as 
committee members is also open to 
students at all levels and balanced 
representation is actively sought and 
encouraged.  

Abbie Bull, LUPA Chairperson
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